
City of Newton, Massachusetts 
RECEIVffi!JJ Office of the Mayor 

2il3 OCT I I PM 3: 58 
RUTHANNE FULLER 

MAYOR CliY CLERK 
NEWTON. MA. 0245! 

Honorable City Council 
Newton City Hall 
1000 Commonwealth A venue 
Newton Centre, MA 02459 

Councilors: 

Telephone 
(617) 796-1100 

Telefax 
(617) 796-1113 

TDD 
. (617) 796-1089 

E-mail 
rfuller@newtonma.gov 

October 10, 2023 

I respectfully ask for authorization to transfer three-hundred thousand dollars ($300,000) from Acct# 
0110498-579400-Reserve Funds-Budget Reserve, to complete the Phase III Gath Memorial Pool 
Renovation, including the FF&E and contingency. 

The Commissioner of Public Buildings, Josh Morse, will be available to answer any questions you might 
have. 

Thank you for your consideration of this matter. 

Sincerely, 

~~- ~~u/ 

Ruthanne Fuller 
Mayor 



CITY OF NEWTON, MASSACHUSETTS 
PUBLIC BUILDINGS DEPARTMENT 

Ruthanne Fuller, Mayor 
Josh Morse 

Building Commissioner 

October 3rd, 2023 

Ruthanne Fuller, Mayor 
Newton City Hall 

52 ELLIOT STREET NEWTON IDGHLANDS MA 02461 

1000 Commonwealth A venue 
Newton Centre, MA 02459 

Re: Gath Pool 

Dear Mayor Fuller: 

Telephone (617) 796-1600 
Facsimile (617) 796-1601 
TDD/tty# (617) 796-1608 

The Public Buildings Department requests $300,000; the balance of the funds needed 
to fully complete the Phase III Gath Memorial Pool Renovation, including the FF&E 
and contingency. 

Sincerely, 

Josh Morse 
Public Buildings Commissioner 

cc: Maureen Lemieux, Chief Financial Officer 
Alex Valcarce, Deputy Buildings Commissioner 


